Good Shepherd Catholic Church-Finance Minutes
May 12, 2022


Present:  Sarah Gahagen, Russell Gerteisen, Ken Schenk, Fr. Zach Etienne, Beth Keck, Ruth Becker, Brian Lankford, Steve Piper. 
Bingo:
The supply company that we have previously ordered have changed.  We previously ordered from Lancaster Bingo company, which has been purchased by Nanacola but has since merged with Arrow.  We are unsure of who our sales representative is after all the transition.  The pull tabs and games that we regularly ordered are in short supply.  Knights of Columbus members are trying to confirm workers and will try a first time “soft open” bingo on May 29, 2022.  Doors open at 4:00 PM, begins at 5:30 PM.
We plan on only having bingo on Sunday evenings and will not have a Tuesday bingo. 

Budget:

Sarah shared and reviewed the first draft of the 2022/2023 budget.  She is undecided on how much to increase Sunday Collection.  Fr. Zach and Steve Piper both expressed that bingo should be a line item outside the budget as “extraordinary income”.   Fr. Zach thinks $120,000 is too high expectation, Russ Gertisen thought it would be higher.  Summer social income will be different on this particular fiscal year due to the fact that we will include two different summer socials.  We will have a summer social in 2022 (July 16 & 17) and plan for a summer social in June 2023.  Therefore, Summer social budget will change to $100,000.

Summer Social:
Summer social ticket packets are out; we didn’t put names on the outside for pickup to prevent waste and to be more efficient on time preparing. None were given to the school to send home in Thursday folder since all info is sent electronically, but staff members passed out packets to parents waiting to pick up students in the car line.   
School:
Sarah wondered if Little Rams income and expenses should be separate or combined with regular school income and expenses.  Little Rams doesn’t want parents or others worrying about fundraising.  They should only be concerned with marketing and filling student spots.    They do need to have accountability for their expenses (supplies, salaries, and other expenses.) 

Diocese proposed for salary increase as 4%.  Sarah will give all employees a 4% increase; all agreed with inflation and other economic issues it would be good business to increase by 4%. 

Steve reiterated that bingo needs to be outside normal budget as extraordinary income.  Russel discussed the fact that many families will qualify for school choice scholarship, and this should allow them the opportunity to increase their tithing. Payments for the new school year begin in July, we need to approach the families in a positive way to promote church tithing.  Ben Joergens has spoke to families in the past at PTO meetings, he has done a wonderful job getting people excited about Good Shepherd. 

Sarah discussed amounts to budget for Sunday collection, it was suggested by the committee to add $53,000 to bring the yearly total to $1,272,000.  Bingo will be at 0 and summer social will budget income of $100,000.  

Tuition numbers are based on present numbers of enrollment as they reflect into next year.  

133 families with 1 child
85 families with 2 children
13 families with 3 or more

Sacramentally, activities have increased.  Fr. Zach has presided over many baptisms in the past few months and thought the number of new parishioners is increasing. 

If we put bingo outside of the ordinary budget, we will be short $90,000.  Should we keep our budget as is with a deficit and present the budget to Parish council as is?  Everyone agreed we should leave the budget with a deficit.

Technology expenses should be capped at $50,000.  It was suggested that invoices should be paid out of technology expense, but then transfer the money from the restricted account to cover the cost.  

Sarah will revise the budget and resend to all.  

At the beginning of the school year, we need to appeal to everyone to increase their tithing.  We need to do this in a positive way and show all the advantages of Good Shepherd Church and School. 

Meeting ended at 7:10 PM
Respectfully Submitted, Ruth Becker
